From: Hagen, Elisabeth - OSEC ,

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2012 10:20 AM

To: Derfler, Phil - FSIS; MacMillan, Anne - OSEC

Cc: Almanza, Al - FSIS; Rottenberg, Carmen - FSIS; Engeljohn, Daniel - FSIS; Edelstein, Rachel - FSIS;
Williams, Charles - FSIS; Goldman, David - Commissioned Corps - FSIS; Bennett, Patty - FSIS; Hammar,
Melissa - FSIS; Petersen, Kenneth - FSIS

Subject: Re: Residues in Horses

I think this makes a lot of sense on so many levels.
Let's get an answer from OPHS as soon as possible, so we can go from there.

Elisabeth Hagen, MD

Under Secretary, Food Safety, USDA
202-720-0350

Fax 202-690-0820

Sent from my blackberry

From: Derfler, Phil - FSIS

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2012 06:17 AM

To: MacMillan, Anne - OSEC '

Cc: Hagen, Elisabeth - OSEC; Aimanza, Al - FSIS; Rottenberg, Carmen - FSIS; Engeljohn, Daniel - FSIS;
Edelstein, Rachel - FSIS; Williams, Charles - FSIS; Goldman, David - Commissioned Corps - FSIS;
Bennett, Patty - FSIS; Hammar, Melissa - FSIS; Petersen, Kenneth - FSIS

Subject: Residues in Horses

| spoke to Dan yesterday about the memo on horse slaughter. He is having his team work on it. | also

Thoughts?
Suggestions?

Philip S. Derfler

Deputy Administrator

Food Safety and inspection Service
1400 Independence Ave., SW
Washington, D.C. 20250

Phone: (202) 692-4207

Fax: (202) 690-0550

phill.derfler@fsis.usda.gov

AR0002259



